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Dear  Councilwoman  Diaz,
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CDileypo' foLfa:'aVneng'na9s
As  it  pertains  to Item  30-  23-0664-SDRI  on the planning  commission  meeting  on February  13,

2024,  please  note  the following  advocacy  and  encouragement  to vote  No  until  concerns  are

mitigated.

As  a strong  supporter  of  public  education,  and  a fan  of  innovative  bilingual  approaches  to

education  for  students  who  are often  furthest  from  opportunity,  I am  glad  to see further  success

at Strong  Start  Academy  at the  Tony  Hsieh  Campus  at 9th  and  Bridger.  I would  also  be glad to

see increased  capacity,  if  approached  with  the cornrnunity's  greater  needs  in  mind.

However,  as a neighbor  of  the  school  and  as it pertains  to continued  planning  and  development

of  the  area,  there  is a major  issue.  I see it  daily-  the  lack  of  appropriate  plans  for  drop-off  and
pick-up  at the  school.  Further,  the  lack  of  parking  from  both  Las  Vegas  Academy  and  Strong

Start  has  made  the  neighborhood's  use  untenable  for  all  interested  parties-  especially  residents.

I encourage  you  to  vote  No  on  the  request  to waive  additional  parking  spots  to build  new

classrooms  on  the  existing  site  until  the  parking  and  right  of  way  issues  are  studied  and

addressed.

Wh-y7

1.  Drop-off  and  pick-up  times  for  the  school  are already  unsafe  times  for  9th street  and the
9th  and  Bridger  intersection.  Cars  are often  blocking  pedestrian  right  of  way,  making

illegal  u-turns  (despite  new  signage  informing  families  of  the  law),  and parking  in  spots
that  impede  access  to residents.

2.  Parking  for  local  residents  has  been  a mess  for  a long  time,  but  the  addition  of  the Strong

Start  Academy  has  made  it  much  harder.  I encourage  you  to come  visit  9th street during
drop-off  and  pick-up  hours,  or  any  time  the  school  has  an event,  or  any  time  LVA  has an

event.  It's  caused  neighbors  to move  away  from  here  saying  "I  can't  park  in  my  own

neighborhood  anymore."  And  it's  not  just  families  and  visitors,  faculty  and staff  of  both
schools  use  neighborhood  streets  as their  work  parking.

3.  The  city  has  already  approved  a waiver  for  reduced  parking  at the  site. To  approve  an

additional  waiver  when  these  issues  are already  occurring  would  be adding  fuel  to a fire.

I encourage  the  city  to deny  this  waiver  until  the  school  finds  an alternative  solution  for  parking.
Perhaps  the  school  can  find  additional  nearby  land  for  the  required  parking  spots,  partner  with

LVA  to build  a parking  structure,  or  otherwise  find  transportation  solutions  for  employees  and

families.

If  this  is approved,  I would  ask  that  the  city  come  up  with  a different  parking  solution  that
balances  the  needs  of  residents  with  the  schools.  For  example,  in  many  cities,  parking  is limited

to residents  of  nearby  streets  and  parking  enforcement  produces  placards  distributed  to residents.

Until  we  have  robust  public  transportation  options,  I encourage  a balanced  approach  for the

needs  of  residents,  students,  and  families.



Thank  you.

Seari Parker

neighbor  of  the school  and  strong  supporter  of  education.




